CAP 
Minutes for meeting, September 25th, 2013

Present: W. Behre, A. Bonnano, M. Cimiento, L. Grega, W. Heisler, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, D. Morales, S. O’Brien, B. Rifkin, B. Strassman.

Excused: N. Rodriguez, B. VanHise, Kelly Fischer
[1] Approval of minutes from Sept. 11th.  B. Rifkin made motion, M. Huguet seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  It was noted that B. Behre and S. O’Brien joined the Tuesday morning sub-committee.

[2] Report of Academic Integrity subcommittee.  B. Strassman noted that there was a need for an additional member on this group, and A. Bonnanno or Mike Cimiento volunteered to serve as a student member.  An issue was raised about the current academic integrity document which states that students are permitted to bring a representative to an academic integrity hearing.  Discussion centered on whether the selected representative should be restricted to a member of the faculty (rather than a lawyer or parent).  It was also noted that a student could be allowed to select anyone to serve as a representative, but only in a non-speaking role.  L. Grega stated that she will: a) bring this issue to the subcommittee’s attention; and b) inform CAP when the subcommittee will next meet and what its specific membership will be.

[3] Report of sub-committees.  Tuesday morning – N. Rodriguez will convene this subcommittee shortly and it will work on the GPC and FSP charges N. Rodriguez will need to be in touch with GPC as CAP sent them material last year but has not heard back; Tuesday afternoon – this subcommittee will continue its work on the certificate programs and retention of student work charges; Wednesday morning – this group is working on four charges.  The preliminary recommendation related to attendance and absence is in the final stages of revision and will be brought to the full CAP committee then sent to steering; more testimony will be gathered on the charge related to withdrawing from courses and if needed the preliminary recommendation will be revised; preliminary recommendations related to the charges on repeating courses and dismissal from the College are forthcoming.

[4] Charge on Honors Program policies.  B. Strassman notes that Steering has recommended that CAP vote to return this charge as it relates to procedures not policies.  It was suggested that Honors Program policies should be determined by the Honors and Scholars Program Council (HPC).  It was recommended that that the charge should be returned to Steering, and Steering should direct HPC to establish standards of entrance, retention and graduation that conform to the College’s general policies.  W. Heisler made a motion in support of this recommendation that was seconded by B. Rifkin.  The motion was carried unanimously. 
[5] Charge on advising and student support.  Suggestions were made regarding the Advising and Student Support Council’s preliminary recommendation regarding protocols for faculty advisement (ASSPC).  B. Strassman recommended that a series of suggestions will be made by CAP regarding the preliminary recommendation and these will returned to ASSPC.  B. Rifkin made a motion in support of this recommendation and this was seconded by W. Heisler.  The motion was approved unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,
Michael Marino
